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8:45 AM 
Praise Worship 

 

10:00 AM 
Traditional Worship 

 
10:15 AM on June 2nd  

Summer Sunday School 
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Hunt’s Church Preschool 

www.huntschurchpreschool.com 

 

 

To the saints at Hunt’s Memorial UMC, grace to you and peace, sisters 
and brothers in Christ – 
 

     Last month, we considered why we are connected in ministry.  This 
month, I want to simply celebrate what God is doing here at Hunt’s.  We 
have a lot to be thankful for. 

 
     When Barbara & Allan Fenselau returned for a visit, she reminded us 

how special Hunt’s is.  When we see 25 young people at the front of the 
sanctuary leading us in worship and celebrating what helping others 
means to them, it is hard not to see the blessing of God in our midst.  

When the children of our preschool are learning Bible stories and 
singing the songs of Zion together in Chapel twice a month, it is 

impossible not to see God smiling.  When literally hundreds are fed, 
clothed, cared for, given a gift in God’s name at Christmas, have their 
homes repaired and improved, and offered the chance to serve God in 

hospitals, hospices, homes, and neighborhoods near and far, what can 
we do but thank God? 
 

When our worship continues to attract children young and old, adults of 
all ages, and generations together, when we welcome new families into 

our community, when we are able to study the Bible together with 
friends from Blakehurst weekly, when special services and bussing from 
Blakehurst increase our spiritual reach and opportunity, when special 

events invite the community into our spaces to learn, grow, and live 
together, when volunteers step forward to give of themselves, their time, 
passion, and energy to keep God front and center in their lives and to 

help Hunt’s remain vital and alive – at times like these, God is present 
and tangible in our community. 

 
When in our worship we share celebrations and struggles, when we 
share events and opportunities for service and sharing life, when we 

read scripture together and reflect upon it together, when worship music 
lifts our voices, eyes, and hearts heavenward, when we gather at the 

table in worship to remain connected to our past, present, and future – 
then we know that we are blessed.  

http://www.huntsumc.org/
mailto:pastortravisk@gmail.com
mailto:beth@huntschurch.org
mailto:jordan@huntschurch.org
http://www.huntschurchpreschool.com/


 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ALSO INCLUDED: 

 

June Calendar 

 

Moment in Time 

 

New Members 
 

Survey News 
 

Teacher Recognition 

 

Helping Up Mission 

 

Lay Readers & Ushers 

Schedules 

 

Shroud of Turin 

Presentation 

 

Movie Nights at Hunt’s 

 

Musical Note from Jordan 

 

Special Patriotic Service 

 

Finance Update 

 

Thank You(s) 

 

Trustees Corner  
 

Hunt’s Giving Corner  
 

Coffee Mugs 

 

Missions Report 

 

Box Tops for Education 

 

Baltimore County 

Christian Workcamp 

 

Kidder-Thomas 

Scholarship 

 

Graduates 

 

Clothing Shed 

 

These things cannot help us earn our salvation – God has already done 
that.  These things do not make us better than anyone else – all are 
children of God made in God’s image and beloved by their Father in 

heaven, and nothing is better or more important than that.  But these 
things can help us to stay connected to each other in love, and to God in 

praise and thanksgiving.  God has already done the work.  We do well to 
remember it.  And at Hunt’s we remember it well.  Thank you for all that 
you do to make it so and thank God for bringing us together to 

passionately pursue God here. 
 

Godspeed – Pastor Travis 
 
 

  
 

      
 



 

 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 

Every Sunday 
11:15 a.m. 

Children’s Choir 
Practice 

 

11:15 a.m. 
Handbell Choir 

Practice 

 

 

Preschool’s 
Camp 

 

June 3 – 7 
9 am to 2 pm 

 

 

       BCPS   
Every Tuesday 

& Thursday 
11:30 am 
 to 3 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 1 

2  Communion 
8:45 am           

Praise Service  
10 am                 

Traditional 
Service  

10:15 a.m. 
Sunday School 

Teacher 
Recognition 

Summer Sunday 
School Begins 

(3 year olds 
through completion 

of 3rd grade) 
1:30 pm Carpool to 
Lovely Lane UMC 

3 

 
 

7:00 pm 
Trustees 
Meeting 

 
 

8:30 pm 
  AA 

4 

 
6:30 pm 

Woodbrook on 
Charles Condo 

Association 
Meeting 

 
7:30 pm  

Praise Team 
 

5 

 
8 am 

Casserole  
Delivery 

 
12:30 pm  

 AA 
 

7 p.m. 
Missions 

Committee 
Meeting 

6 

 
 

7:30 pm 
Chancel  

Choir 
 
 

 

7 

7:30 am 
Men’s 

Fellowship 
 
 

7 pm 
Girl Scouts 

 
7:30 pm 

  AA 

8 

 
  

9    
8:45 am               

Praise Service 
HUM Band & Choir  

10 am             
Traditional 

Service 
HUM Band & Choir 
10:15 am Summer 

Sunday School  
11:30 am 

Confirmation 
Meeting 

10   

 
 

 

 

8:30 pm 
  AA 

11 

 

 
 
 

7:30 pm 
Praise Team 

12 

 

12:30 pm 
  AA 

 
7 pm 

Finance 
Committee 

Meeting 

13 

 

 
7:30 pm 
Chancel  

Choir 
 

14   7:30 am  
  Men’s 

Fellowship 
 

11:30 am 
Reception 
Committee 

Meeting 
 

7:00 pm 
Shroud of 

Turin 
Presentation 

 

7:30 pm 
  AA 

15 
 

9 am 
Project Morning 

 
 

16    “Confirmation  

              Sunday” 
 

Father’s Day 
 

8:45 am                     
Praise Service 

10 am Traditional 
Service 

10:15 am Summer 
Sunday School 

17 

 

 

 

 

8:30 pm 
  AA 

18 

 

 

 

 

7:30 pm 
Praise Team 

19 

 
12:30 pm 

 AA 
 

7 pm 
Church Council 

Meeting 

20 

 
6:30 pm 

Preschool 
Board Meeting 

 
7:30 pm 
Chancel  

Choir 

21 

7:30 am  
Men’s 

Fellowship 
 

 
 

7:30 pm 
  AA 

22     
Loraine Sauers 

Memorial 
Service 

 

Noon – 
Visitation  

 

1 pm Service 
 

2 pm Reception 

23       8:45 am 
Praise Service 

10 am Traditional 
Service 

10:15 am Summer 
Sunday School 

5 pm Dinner 
6 pm Movie 

24 
 

 

8:30 pm 
  AA 

25 

 

 

7:30 pm 
Praise Team 

 

26 

 
12:30 pm 

 AA 
 
 

27 

 

7:30 pm  
Independence 

Day  
Rehearsal 

 

28    

    7:30 am  
Men’s 

Fellowship 
 

7:30 pm 
  AA 

29 

 

1:00 pm 
Independence 

Day 
Rehearsal 

30          8:45 am  
      Praise Service 

10 am Traditional 
Service 

10:15 am Summer 
Sunday School 

  
Camp Hope: 

June 30 
through 
July 6 

    



 

 

Moment in Time…Sunday, June 18, 1933 

 

On Sunday, June 18, 1933, Hunt’s congregation viewed for the first time its newly 
installed stained-glass window… “The Lost Sheep”. A devastating fire just four 

months earlier on February 12th had gutted the sanctuary including the original 
large stained-glass window that had been installed in 1917 as a memorial dedicated  
to William Beall Hunt, the great-great nephew of Phineas Hunt.    

 

 

According to newspaper coverage 
of the fire, the original 1917 

window had depicted a landscape 
scene of mountains, rivers, fields, 

and trees. A significant change 
made during the church’s 
restoration was the installation of 

a new stained-glass window 
entitled “The Lost Sheep”. Its 

unveiling in June of 1933 was 
part of Hunt’s dedication service 
as well as the kickoff to the 

congregation’s 160th anniversary 
celebration. 

 

 

Information compiled by the 
church for its 1933 June 

dedication service noted that the 
new window was created and 
installed by the Miller Art Studio 

located on North Howard Street 
in Baltimore. Recent research 
about this studio led to a 

descendant of the Miller family, 
Frank Miller of Art Glass Crafters 

in Monkton. Though Frank no longer has any early business records available to 
him, he said that his grandfather Augustus Miller would have been the proprietor of 
the family business in 1933.  He also noted that in the 1930’s there would have 

been several artists painting for the shop. One early artist who did a lot of painting 
for the studio was Francis C. Fischer. Though unproven, it may likely be that 

Fischer was the artist of “The Lost Sheep” painting which was then rendered in 
stained glass. 
 

This June 18, 2019 marks the 86th year that the Hunt’s congregation has been 
enjoying this beautiful inspiring window that graces its pulpit.   

 
(Note: Reverend John E. Holt was pastor at Hunt’s in 1933. He served from 1929-1934)  

 

Information shared by Cheryl Eisenhauer  



 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        
 

Pastor Travis with Joe & Sara Howard and their children:  Kelyn & Hayden & Brady 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor Travis with David & Merrilee Peske and their children:  Owen & Lucas 
 
 



 

 

We Want to Hear From You! 

If you are a member or active supporter of Hunt’s Church, the 

Church Council wants to hear from you.  We are asking that you 

complete a brief survey (online or paper-based) on an important 

topic facing our church and the entire United Methodist 

denomination.   

Background:  The policy of the United Methodist Church denomination since 1972 is to welcome all LGBTQ+ 

individuals.  However, the policy also prohibited “self-avowed practicing homosexuals” (language excerpted 

from the Book of Discipline) from being ordained for ministry and prohibited ordained ministers from 

officiating at same sex marriages.  These prohibitions have been controversial since their adoption and the 

subject of ongoing debate within the denomination. 

In an attempt to settle this issue, a Special Session of the General Conference was held in February of this year 

where competing plans were debated by delegates drawn from the entire worldwide denomination.  After a 

series of votes on the different options, the current language, including the prohibitions referenced above, was 

approved, which essentially affirmed the current policy.  Related adopted motions also included language to 

strengthen the penalties for clergy who violate the policy, including suspension and expulsion from the 

ministry.  Another motion that passed permits churches who leave the denomination as a result of this policy 

to retain their assets (buildings, funds, etc.).  These actions have caused many churches in the United States to 

debate where they stand on this decision and what the implications, if any, might be for their continued 

association with the UMC denomination. 

Additional information on this topic from the denomination can be found online using the following link:  

http://www.umc.org/what-we-believe/ask-the-umc-what-happened-at-general-conference 

Survey Objective:  THIS SURVEY IS NOT A VOTE.  In March, the congregation was invited to two meetings to 

learn more about this decision and the possible paths forward many churches are debating.  While it is 

premature for the Church Council, your leadership team, to recommend any decision for the congregation to 

consider, we want to better understand your reaction to this decision and what actions you might support.  

Again, responding to this survey is not binding on how you might vote in the future, should that day come. 

We encourage every member and active supporter of Hunt’s Church to complete this survey.  If a household 

has multiple members, each person should complete the survey, including children who have become 

members through confirmation. 

If you submit your response on paper, please do not complete the online survey version.  Likewise, if you 

complete the survey online, do not submit a paper copy of it as well.  We only want one submission per 

person, so please complete it only once.  Please send paper responses to the church office (1912 Old Court 

Road, Towson, Maryland 21204).  Please complete the survey as soon as possible as we want to analyze the 

responses by mid-June.  Thank you.   

                                                             Ted Ochs 

 

 

http://www.umc.org/what-we-believe/ask-the-umc-what-happened-at-general-conference


 

 

 

 

On Sunday, June 2nd, we will give special recognition                    

to our Sunday School teachers. 

Sandy Laziuck                                                                             
Katie Permison                                                                           

Lisa McMillan                                                                               
Dori Ewell                                                                                    

Pegg Melfa                                                                                
Dave McMillan                                                                        

Richard Goodale                                                                            

Ted Ochs 

 

FROM CHURCH COUNCIL                                                                       
Thanks to all who completed the council’s survey.  Our dedicated analysis 

team is busily pouring over the returns and will soon be able to share what we 

have learned.  Look forward to our next Point for more information,                                        

and thanks again for your help! – Pastor Travis 



 

 

HELPING UP MISSION  

On Sunday, June 9th, the Helping Up Mission’s awesome choir                   
and band will present the “message” in word and song                              

at both of our worship services.    

 When a man enters the Helping Up Mission to begin his one-year residential                 
Spiritual Recovery journey, he is provided with the tools needed for life-long 

sobriety.  

• These tools include spiritual life classes, 12-step meetings, one-on-one and          
group counseling, medical and dental services, legal services, GED 

preparation, job search skills, career counseling, job placement, and more.  

  

• He is also provided with the basic necessities that he may have lacked while            
“on the street”.  Aside from a full complement of clothing (pants, shirts, shoes, 
suits, and undergarments), he is provided a toiletry kit of items for a healthy 

hygiene regimen. 

Can you help provide 1 (or more) of the 650 hygiene kits                             
that the Helping Up Mission needs each year? 

Please help us by donating the following items.  You can also assemble 

all these items into one clear 2-gallon “Zip-Lock” type bag and it will be given 
directly to a man when he starts his journey.  

1 – Shaving Cream                 12 – Q-Tips                      3 – Razors                                            
1 – Dental Floss             2 – Bars of Soap             1 – Shampoo/2-in-1                                 
1 – Deodorant    1 – Toothpaste               1 – Comb                                                                

2 – Toothbrushes                             1 – Packet of Travel-Size Tissues                                              
1 – Pair of Shower Shoes/Flip-Flops 

ALSO NEEDED:  Men’s Undershirts (Sizes:  Medium & Large)                                                                          
Men’s Boxer-Style Undergarments (Sizes:  Medium & Large) 

 

Please bring your donated items to church with you                                      
on Sunday, June 9th.   

Designated containers will be set-up to receive your donations 
by the Main Entrance Doors of the church building. 

Thank you. – Lynn Henss, Missions Chairperson 



 

 

 
      8:45 Service  10:00 Service  

      June 2        Howard Lin   Ted Ochs   

      June 9        Kathy Davis                          Pegg Melfa  

      June 16      Caleb Knoll                          Lewis Knoll      

      June 23      Jody Waters                         Ken Strubler   

      June 30      Lisa Lipman                          Linda Flavin 

             

 

                                             

    10:00 Service 
     June 2        Robert Sparks and Chris Ely    

     June 9        Robert Sparks and Ellie Lott 

     June 16      Robert Sparks and Melissa Regan     

     June 23      Robert Sparks and Margie Rock  

     June 30      Glenn Keatts and Linda Keatts 

                         

 
 

 
THE SHROUD OF TURIN TALK AND REPLICA IS COMING                                          

to Hunt’s Memorial UMC on June 14th at 7:00 p.m. 
 
     Don’t miss this great opportunity to experience the Passion, Death 
and Resurrection of Jesus Christ in a way that can make this an 
unforgettable event in your life. 
 
     Considered one of the greatest mysteries of our time, the Shroud 
of Turin continues to amaze and baffle scientists, doctors, historians, 
artists and theologians.  Scientists cannot explain the source of the 
image which contains photographic and 3-D properties on a cloth that 
is centuries old.  But is this the actual burial cloth of Jesus Christ?    
 
      Bill Wingard, a speaker for the Shroud, will present the case for 
authenticity that has already been delivered on the east and west 
coasts including M.I.T., and you can be the judge.  Come see a full-

size replica of the Shroud and the photographic negative images that sparked an explosion of 
scientific interest and debate over a century ago which continues to today.  What message 
does the Shroud have for each of us? 
 

Bring others, including teens on up, and your cameras.   
 

(Free event) 
 

 



 

 

Family movies to be held                    

on the following Sundays during     

the Summer: 
 

June 23rd:  Finding Nemo 
July 28th:  Free Willy 

August 25th: UP 
 

➢ Cookout at 5:00 p.m. (simple but good) 
➢ Movie to start at 6:00 p.m. in VanMetre Hall                                     

(popcorn and candy will be served)                    
➢ Nursery service will be available for any small kids                     

who choose not to sit through movie 
➢ We are asking at least one adult per family to be present                     

during movie 
 
    Planning Team Families:   
    Carpenters, Howards, Lewis Smith, Peskes, Starlepers, Waters 

 
 

 

 
 

Hunt’s will present a special Independence Day observance during the 10:00 a.m. 
service on Sunday, June 30th.  A special one-time choir will sing a few patriotic 

favorites on that Sunday only.  Fall-Spring Adult choir members, children’s choir, as 
well as all those in the congregation that would like to participate just this once, are 
encouraged to do so.  ALL ability levels are welcome!  Those who can come to both 

rehearsals are encouraged to do so, but only one is necessary.  ALL participants must 
arrive at 9:00 a.m. on Sunday, June 30th, for our only chance to rehearse with everyone 

participating in one place. 
 

All participants must attend at least one of the two rehearsals, which are on different days 
and at different times to help work with different schedules. 

 
June 27:  Independence Day Rehearsal 1 (7:30 to 9:00 p.m.) 

June 29:  Independence Day Rehearsal 2 (1:00 to 2:30 p.m.) 
 
 
 

June 30:  Independence Day Observed, 9:00 a.m. call (arrive).  10:00 a.m. service. 

 



 

 

PATRIOTISM – a dirty word? 
 

On Sunday, June 30th, we will hold a special worship 
service thanking God for our country and heritage of 
freedom.  Sometimes this can seem “too secular” for 
worship.  We do not worship our country, but we 
cannot worship God without a country and some 
measure of freedom.  We come as we are to 
worship God, and for most of us here, that means 
we come as Americans.  On June 30th, we will 
celebrate and thank God for this aspect of our lives 

in a special way marking our July 4th anniversary.  Special rehearsals will allow anyone who 
wishes to join us for a special choir to perform on this one day only.   
 

       Pastor Travis 
 
 

 
2019 Financial Performance So Far – Still on Track, 

 but Offerings are Trending the Wrong Way! 
 

 
Here is our performance through the end of April: 

 

 2019  
Actual through April 

2019 
Year-To-Date Budget 

 
Difference 

 
2019 Budget 

Income $162,690 $164,670 - $1,980 $394,098 
Expense $138,608 $146,748 $8,140 $427,592 
Difference $24,082 $17,922 $6,160 -  $33,494 

Our results through the first four months of the year are tracking slightly better than budget, 
due in large part to careful expense management as you can see from the table above.  
Unfortunately, April’s offerings were lower than expected, turning what had been a slightly 
positive result in income into one that is slightly negative for the year.  As we move into what 
are traditionally our lowest months for offerings, I would ask that you challenge yourself to do 
what you can to increase our offerings.  As you can see in the last column in the table, our 
budget reflects a shortfall of $33,494 for the year, so I would ask you to continue praying for 
the financial health of our Church and how you can help us erase this shortfall.                                

Wouldn’t it be great to celebrate breaking even when the end of the year arrives – what an 
accomplishment that would be!  Being financially strong enables us to continue the many 
meaningful ministries of our church that impact not only our 
members but the communities in which we live.  Thank you. 

If you ever have questions about our finances, please                
do not hesitate to contact me at tedochs@msn.com. 

 

Yours in Christ, 

Ted Ochs, Finance Chair 

mailto:tedochs@msn.com


 

 

To our Sunday School and Nursery Teachers and Leaders, and all 
who nurture our children on Sundays and at other times here at 
Hunt’s.  Special thanks to Dave & Lisa McMillan and to Anne Smith 
for their leadership and support of both Sunday School and Vacation 
Bible School.  Our children are our most precious gift from God; your 
care and teaching of them makes so much difference.  
 

           Pastor Travis 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

                            To our overworked funeral meals team, ably led by Pat Brown,  
                            we have been working them especially hard this year, and they  
                            make such a difference.  Thank you! 

                                                                                                          Pastor Travis 

 
 
 
 

 
 

  
 
 
  TRUSTEES CORNER 
 

              The Trustees have two requests for you to consider this month: 
 

1. Closing up and securing the building on Sunday mornings needs to be done 
faithfully and can be done more easily if we have several people who rotate 
these responsibilities.  Training and a checklist will be provided for 

volunteers, along with a door key if you have not already received one.                  
Please let Rusty Erdman of Pastor Travis know if you are interested. 

2. When something is not working correctly, please do what you can to  make it 
work, but also contact Beth (beth@huntschurch.org) or a Trustee, so that it 
can be corrected more permanently.  Having things working “just barely” can 

cause lots of lingering and sometimes catastrophic issues.  We have noticed a 
couple of “fixes” involving a sign posted on a door and taped electrical plugs 
that really needed more permanent resolutions – but we cannot fix what we 

do not know about.  Thank you for your help. 
 

                                                                             Pastor Travis on behalf of the Trustees 

mailto:beth@huntschurch.org


 

 

Welcome to the Hunt’s Giving Corner 
 

          IRA Charitable Rollover 

 

The IRA Charitable Rollover, now a permanent provision of 

the Tax Code, allows people age 70½ and older to make direct 

transfers totaling up to $100,000 per year to qualified charities, 

without having to count the transfers as income for federal income 

tax purposes. 

 

This can help keep adjusted gross income (AGI) below thresholds that impact 

Medicare premiums, investment income tax, medical expense caps, and Social 

Security benefits. 

 

A letter like the one below can be used to facilitate this process.  

 

As always, we recommend you consult with your financial advisor. 

 
[Your contact information here] 

[Your IRA administrator’s information here] 
 
RE: IRA rollover gift 
Dear                                                       , 
 
Federal legislation now permits a rollover directly from an IRA to a qualified public 
charity. As the owner of IRA account #_________________ that is in the custody                     
of your organization, I request that you transfer from that account the sum of 
$_________________ to the Hunt’s Memorial United Methodist Church at                                   
1912 Old Court Road, Towson, MD 21204. The Treasury Tax ID Number for the Church 
is 52-6018710. 
 
It is my intention to make a Qualified Charitable Distribution (QCD) to this charity from 
my IRA, which may fulfill part, or all of my IRA required minimum distribution for this 
year. This letter is sufficient authorization for you to make this QCD gift. However, if 
you require any further documents, please promptly send or preferably email [your 
email address here] those to me. 

 

Thank you for your assistance with this matter. 
 
Cordially yours, 
 
[Your name] 
[Phone number]                                                                                           -- Rick Ehrlich     



 

 

COFFEE MUGS:  In an effort to lessen our carbon footprint and to 

use less Styrofoam cups, we started collecting coffee mugs to use after 
Sunday services and possibly during other events, too. 
 
I would like to thank everyone who has already brought in their coffee 

mugs.  We have quite an interesting collection! 
 

We will continue to collect them during the summer. 
Please place your donated mugs in the marked box (in the Coat Room). 

 
We plan to implement this in the Fall, as there have been some logistics to work out. 
(Namely: washing and storing) 
 
We plan to use the dishwasher in the kitchen and would like to have a committee 
that would be willing to stay after the 10:00 a.m. service to run them through.  It only 
takes about 2 minutes to run through the dishwasher cycle and we anticipate it to be 
one of two loads. 

 
If you would be interested in helping with this:  please email me at linda@tefvideo.com or text 
to 410-746-3433.  I have already had a few people show interest.  We hope to have enough 

people so that you would only have one Sunday every few months.  A tutorial will be given on 
how to use the dishwasher and instructions will be printed and posted. 

 

Thank you in advance for your willingness to help. ------ Linda Flavin 

 

 

ACTC - Thanks to the generosity of the Hunt’s congregation, we collected a large 

amount of food and almost $1200 in donations for the Assistance Center of Towson 

Churches.  Hunt’s has been with the ACTC since its inception in 1985. Thanks to Pat 

Barkdoll for heading up this important mission project.  With the summer coming, the 

children will not have the school meals.  This will put more pressure on ACTC and your 

donation will be a great help. 
 

Helping Up Mission - Don’t forget to mark your calendar for June 9th because we 

are in for a real treat.  The HUM band and choir are going to join us at both services.  If 

you were lucky enough to have been in church last year when they joined us, you know 

what a wonderful experience it was.  Please feel free to ask, family, friends and 

neighbors to join us. 
 

mailto:linda@tefvideo.com


 

 

Casserole Ministry - Thanks to everyone who makes casseroles each month.                

We want to remind everyone that these casseroles are very important.  They are 

distributed to Martha’s Place (a women’s recovery housing program), Jacques Initiative 

(a HIV-AIDS outpatient treatment center) and Earl’s Place (a transitional housing and 

support center for men who are in need). The recipes are fantastic; make one for 

church and enjoy one for your family.  Thank you, Samantha. 
 

Baltimore County Christian Work Camp - Things are progressing and are 

on schedule for workcamp in July.  Please think about joining us to work with the team.  

The dates are July 21 through July 26.  If interested, call Steve Lippy or Glenn Keatts. 

 

Food for Thought - Thanks to Marcia for all of her trips shopping and delivering 

the food for the children that are food challenged at Dumbarton Middle School and 

Ridge Ruxton School.  Hats off to the team that puts all of the bags together every 

month. We will be taking the summer off but will continue in October. 

Manna House - No new date as of now.  We will work to get a new date.  If you are 

interested in getting involved, please call Lynn Henss 443-600-2325 
 

Mondawmin Partnership - Jim Foster is working hard with the students at 

Franklin Douglass High School. He is helping the seniors continue their education. 

Thanks to the Carroll’s-Gill’s Permanent Endowment Fund we are once again 

sponsoring 8 high schoolers to help with the Baer School through the summer.  This               

is such a learning experience for them and a true blessing to the projects around the 

world. 
 

Our missionaries are great at keeping in touch with us.  I am including their 

newsletter so that everyone appreciates the challenges and victories that people we 

are supporting face every day. 

Everyone, please join us at the next meeting on June 5th                                                                     

at 7 PM in the Adult Education Room.   

 EVERYONE IS WELCOME 



 

 

 

THANKS FOR BRINGING IN THE BOXTOPS FOR EDUCATION! 
 
We recently delivered 625 boxtops to the Board of Child Care from Hunt's.                      
[At 10 cents each, that's worth $62.50 - not bad for some little pieces of paper that 

would otherwise have been thrown away (or recycled)].  A special "Thank You" to 
Nell Kirby for clipping, counting, and sorting many of those boxtops! 

 
Please keep saving the Boxtops for Education.  We collect them year-round for the 
Board of Child Care.  There is a container just inside the front door of Hunt's 

Church where you can drop them off anytime.  Thanks for your help! 
 

                                                                                               Mary Ellen Lippy 
 
 

 
 

The mission of the Baltimore County Christian Workcamp (BCCW) is to repair homes 
and provide assistance to limited income residents of Baltimore County by volunteers 
of all ages, primarily during one week in July.  This is one of Hunt's oldest and biggest 

mission projects.  Hunt's has participated since year one (i.e., 1984)                                           
and has been the base and host for BCCW since 1993.                                                                                         

BCCW's website is www.bcchristianworkcamp.org. 

 

Opportunities to assist with BCCW, vary . . . some are the "normal" ways, whereas some 
are new.  These vary in commitment and time, as well as the work environment.  Some are  
in air-conditioned Hunt's and some are principally in your own home, albeit one also can be 
outdoors where the weather could be hot, humid, breezy, sunny, rainy, etc. (though on rare 
occasions it could be inside in an air conditioned building). 
 

*Assist the meal coordinator (i.e., me) in coordinating/confirming with those churches or 
volunteers preparing meals at Hunt's or at their locations from July 21-26.  (A matrix of who is 
doing what will be developed.) 
 

*Donate something for the silent auction to be held on Sunday July 21.  A photo or description 
is requested before July 12.  The actual items can be delivered to me as late as 11:15 am on 
July 21. 
 

Assist with setting up tables and chairs after the second service on Sunday July 21. 
 



 

 

*Assist with the silent auction on Sunday July 21 in Hunt's Nursery and 2s rooms with set-up, 
monitoring, and settling-up (3:00 pm-7:00 pm). 
 

*Prepare a side dish for the Sunday July 21 Kick-Off dinner at Hunt's and deliver by 5:00 pm.  
(The main dishes are BBQ and chili.) 
 

*Prepare a dessert for the Sunday July 21 dinner at Hunt's and deliver by 5:00 pm.                         
(If, by chance, there are too many desserts, some will either be used in the auction or                    
for volunteers' lunches during the week.) 
 

*Assist with setting-up for dinner by 5:00 pm on Sunday July 21 at Hunt's and cleaning-up 
after the dinner. 
 

Attend the BCCW silent auction (and bid!) from 4:00 pm -6:30 pm on Sunday July 21 (cash or 
checks only) in Hunt's Nursery and 2s rooms. 
 

*Assist Jody Waters with breakfast on Monday July 22 (6:30 am-9:00 am) at Hunt's. 
 

*Assist one or more days at Hunt's during the mornings from Monday July 22 to Friday July 
26 (6:30 am-9:00 am) setting out lunch staples and then cleaning-up. 
 

Provide desserts for volunteers’ lunches and deliver them before 7:00 am on Tuesday July 
23. 
 

*Volunteer for one or more days with the Hunt's BCCW team (or another team if their work 
site is at a "better" location within the County or has "better" work which needs to be done or 
even possibly has a "better" crew chief) from Monday July 22 to Friday July 26.  Show up for 
dinner on Sunday or by 7:30 am during the week at Hunt's to register.  (For information, see 
Crew Chief Glenn Keatts or me.  We will be looking at a potential ramp work site in Pikesville, 
relatively close to Hunt's.) 
 

Pray for a safe and productive experience for all of those involved. with BCCW. 
 

*Note--Let us know if you can support Hunt's in one or more ways.  We would like to know if 
you can help in order that we can plan better and to see what opportunities still need to be 

filled (as well as to avoid excessive volunteers, whether from Hunt's or other churches, which 
certainly would be a nice problem to have). 

 
Contact me if any questions. 

 

Steve Lippy         410-296-9150 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

The Kidder-Thomas Scholarship Fund resulted from generous bequests under the wills of 
Sam Kidder and Jean Thomas.  The sum has been invested along with subsequent donations, 
and the income earned from this investment is for scholarships for “worthy students who are 
members of Hunt’s Church.” 
 
Trustees of the Fund will consider applications for scholarship aid each year.  There are three              
trustees that oversee the fund:  Chair of the Church Council (Ken Parrish), Chair of the 
Finance Committee (Ted Ochs), and Chair of the Board of Trustees (Rusty Erdman).   
 

Applications must be received by June 30, 2019. 
 

Additional applications are available at the Church Office. The completed application should 
be submitted along with an official transcript of high school or college grades,  

preferably through the spring of the current year. 
 
Scholarships are for Hunt’s congregation members who are undergraduate students enrolled 
full-time (12 credits or more per semester) and graduate students enrolled part-time or full 
time (6 credits or more per semester) in an accredited college or university in the United 
States. 
 
In awarding scholarships, the Scholarship Trustees will primarily consider the applicants’: 

• Academic merit 

• Financial need 

• Church involvement and activities 

• Community involvement and leadership 
 

 
 
 

The total amount of scholarships available is the fund’s earnings 
since last July.  Generally, the awards have been in the range of 
$250 to $750.  It is the Scholarship Trustees goal to meet and 

make their decisions in the month of July. 
 
Applicants must make an annual application for each year of full 

time undergraduate or part or full time graduate status. 
 
 

 

Kidder-Thomas Scholarship Fund 



 

 

Hunt’s Memorial United Methodist Church 

College Scholarship Application 
 

Academic Year _____________ 
 
Please Type or Print Legibly      Date ___________________ 
 
 
1. Last Name ____________________   First ____________________ Middle ________________ 
 
2. Permanent Address __________________________ City/State________________  Zip ______ 
 
3. Daytime Phone # ______________ Evening Phone # ______________ Email ________________ 
 
4. Occupation (if any) _______________  Income $__________  Annually-Line 4 IRS Form 1040 EZ or 

line 33 form 1040 (Report income from previous calendar year.  If there is likely to be a significant change, 
note below on line 11) 

 
5. Name and address of college in which you are now enrolled or will be attending (High school seniors – If 

you have not decided yet or haven’t been accepted yet, what is your first choice school?) 
 
6. Present academic status: 
 

     HIGH SCHOOL Senior (Name and Address of high school) _______________________________ 
 
     COLLEGE: Freshman       Sophomore       Junior        Senior        Graduate  
 

7. Are you or will you be a full-time degree candidate? ____________________ 
 
8. Male  Female  Date of Birth _______________   Marital Status ______________ 
 

     Are you Self-Supporting? ___________ (If so, income line must be completed above - # 4) 
 
     If married, name of spouse _________________ Spouse’s Annual Income ______________ 

 
9. Your Parent(s) Name(s)*  _______________________________________________________ 
 

Address ____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Daytime Phone # _____________________ Evening Phone # _______________________ 
 

10. Parents’ Dependents (other than yourself): Number __________  Ages __________________ 
 
11. Special circumstances (such as major medical bills, etc. – please explain anything which will help us 

understand your situation better – use another sheet if you wish) 
__________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________ 
 

12. Your intended vocation 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
 

13. List prior colleges attended, if any, and dates attended ____________________________________ 
 

* Self-Supporting or married applicants need not respond to questions 9 and 10 
 



 

 
This statement must be completed before your application can be reviewed: 
 
Academic Period for which this statement applies ____________ / ________ to ____________ / _____ 
                 Month                   Yr   Month                 Yr 
 
Full Year Estimated Expenses (If you have not made a definite decision on which school you will attend, give us 
your best estimate) 
 
 Tuition and Fees $_______________ 
 
 Books   $_______________ 
 
 Housing  $_______________ 
 
 Food   $_______________ 
 
 Clothing & Laundry $_______________ 
 
 Medical Care  $_______________ 
 
 Transportation (itemize) 
 ______________ $_______________ 

______________ $_______________ 
 
Other Expenses (Itemize) 
______________ $_______________ 
______________ $_______________ 
______________ $_______________ 
______________ $_______________ 
 
TOTAL EXPENSES $_______________ 

 
Please note: On a separate sheet describe any unusually high expenses.  (Additional itemized expenses may 
also be listed).  Special circumstances that may affect your financial situation should be explained.  Any 
information that will help the committee in its work is appreciated   and will be treated confidentially. 
 
 
Full Signature of Student ___________________________________Date___________________ 

 

Application Procedure 

 

1. Applicants shall submit: 

a. An official transcript (with raised seal stamped) of grades (high school or college) to the 

Hunt’s Church Office, Attn: Scholarship Committee, Non-Official copies of grades will 

not be accepted as transcripts: it is the applicant’s responsibility to get all materials to the 

committee on time. 

b. A personal statement (one half to one page) from the student briefly describing his/her 

activities of church and community involvement and leadership during the past two years. 

2. The Committee reserves the right to accept or reject any application. 

3. Students will be notified on or about September 1 of awards for the current academic year.   

Payment for the full academic year will be made directly to the student. 

4. To renew scholarship, the above procedure must be repeated annually. 

5. Completed application, student statement, and a current transcript of grades must be mailed to                              

the Hunt’s Church Office (1912 Old Court Road; Towson, MD 21204), Attn: Scholarship 

Committee, postmarked no later than June 30. 



 

 

CONGRATULATIONS GRADUATES! 
 

Caroline Boyle (P.J. & Meredith Boyle’s Daughter) 

graduated on May 18th Magna Cum Laude from George 
Washington University with a BFA in Architectural Interior 
Design and a minor in Art History.  Caroline has accepted a 

teaching position with Teach For America and has been 
assigned to a public charter school in San Jose, California, starting on June 3rd.  
She will teach 4th grade Humanities.  To get to the Bay Area, Caroline will drive 

cross-country, exploring national parks along the way.  Over the next two years, 
Caroline plans to get a Masters of Education Degree at Loyola Marymount 

University. 
 

Caroline Hudson (Todd & Lisa Hudson’s Daughter) is graduating from Notre Dame 
Preparatory School. In the fall, she will attend Clemson University to study 
Marketing. 
 

Alexandra Childs (Bruce & Wilma Lippy’s Granddaughter) will graduate from 
Hereford High School on June 5th.  She will be attending Towson University                 
in the fall. 

 
OFFICE VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

 

I will be on vacation from August 5th through August 19th. -- If you would like                 
to volunteer to answer the church office’s telephone from 9:00 a.m. to 12 noon,                 

on any day (or days) while I am away, please contact me (410-339-7770 or 
beth@huntschurch.org).  (Someone has already volunteered for August 5, 7, & 9.) 

Thank you very much! 
 

            Beth Woody 
 

Items Accepted:  All clothing, shoes, sneakers, belts, purses, blankets, sheets, 

pillow cases, drapes, and stuffed toys. 
 

If you are involved with a Hunt’s mission for which clothing is requested or needed, 
suitable donated clothing in the shed can be diverted to your cause.  Contact Steve 
Lippy for more information (s.lippy@verizon.net) or 410-296-9150).  If you plan on 

donating good clothing, you may wish to check with the Missions Committee first to 
see if one of our projects is in need of clothing. 
 

(Your donation will not be cut up or shredded.) 
 

Please … no rags, fabric scraps, toys or household goods. 
 

*Hunt’s receives revenues based on the estimated weight               

of clothing recycled. 
 

To help keep your donations clean and dry,                                

please put your donations in plastic bags.       Steve Lippy 
                                                                     

mailto:beth@huntschurch.org
mailto:s.lippy@verizon.net


 

 

 
The Funhunters will resume their monthly luncheons in 
September.  If you enjoy a meal at any new and/or unique 
restaurants during the summer, please share these name(s)                 
with the church office and this information will be passed on                    
to the Funhunters’ group.   

 
                          The monthly “First Thursday” dinner and discussion events  
                         will resume in October. 
 
 
 

 

                      Combined July & August: 
Information for the newsletter 

                       needs to be received by June 20. 

 
 
 
 
 
Hunt’s Memorial United Methodist Church  
1912 Old Court Road 
Towson, MD  21204 
 

         Address Service Requested 
 


